Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

October 18, 2010

Minutes

Present: Sue Murphy, Inga Sullivan, Rachel Dyer, Bob Barton, Edward Doggett, Suellen Doggett, Mary Chris Bulger, Priscilla Burnette, Kim Russell, Karen Johnson, Peter Brown, Kim Humphrey, Arthur Clum, Darla Chafin, Joan G Rogers, Christina Mailhot, Cullen Ryan, Samira Bouzrara.

Cullen welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda. The minutes from last meeting were accepted.

Presentation by Peter Brown, Program Director of STRIVE U: An overview about STRIVE U, and their newest program Next STEP (STRIVE’s Traditional Education Program).

The STRIVE Program is designed to address the many issues faced by young adult with disabilities. Areas that are focused on include:

· Improving academic skills.

· Creating career opportunities through education, and training.

· Promoting peer support for parents and siblings.

· An after school program.

· Day Camp and summer camp.

· Transportation available through RTP (Regional Transportation Program).

The STRIVE Program is offering a new and unique private-pay program that focused on education, recreation, and leisure. Next STEP consists of two daily components: 

Education, and Recreational Development.  Students will benefit from learning and growing on both the STRIVE center and in the local community. The program is open Monday through Friday, 40 hours per week, and part time participation is an option.  This is a program, so drop in is not an option.  It is designed to be affordable on disability income, and is not a Section 29 program; it is a fee for service program that hopefully DHHS will eventually find a way to assist in cost offsets.  
DHHS Funding Update

The most recent agreement with CMS (Center for Medicare & Medicaid Services) went to effect on July 1st.  They only are increasing the number of new slots by 10 for each of the next 5 years. In the past the increase was 106 slots per year. The number of slots that exist right now has dropped bellow 2009 level. 

The last 2 months they approved an average of 7 individuals each month for the whole state.

The people that got the waiver since July are 36, and we are on track to perhaps 45 waiver slots in total for the fiscal year rather than the 100 hoped for.

Comment: It was noted that DHHS is approving individual not based on the waiting list number, but based on their individual needs within the priority one level.

Comment: Average waiver is $110,000. The 100 slots was based on $60,000, and many of these waivers are going to solve acute situations so the costs are typically higher.
Housing Funding Update

Cullen made sure the group was aware of a non-homeless supportive housing RFP available currently on the MaineHousing website.  He noted that funds for this were in part the result of advocacy efforts last year by the Coalition that resulted in the $30M Housing and Jobs bond that passed through the legislature.  10% was going to special needs populations, again in part due to our collective advocacy.
Maine Developmental Services Oversight and Advisory Board

Cullen informed the group about a new group recently formed that would begin to meet on 10/26.  Members were nominated and then appointed to serve by the Consumer Advisory Board, along with the Maine Advisory Committee.  The committee, led by Bill Hughes and Nancy Thomas, consists of Julia Bell, Jodi Benvie, Bonnie Jean Brooks, Kim Christensen, Steve Demaio, Deborah Elliot, Tyler Ingalls, Alan Kurtz, Darlene MacKinnon, Eric McVay, Steve Richard, Rory Robb, Cullen Ryan, Marie Taplin, and Lu Zeph.  Cullen noted that many of the Board members were a part of the Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services.  He and others will keep the Coalition posted on how this group serves its purpose.  
Review of Draft DD Lifelong Continuum of Care – Vision and Goals

Cullen reviewd the following work of the subcommittee. (See materials circulated with agenda).
Area 1: Assessment.
Area 2: Service Delivery and System Navigation.
Area 3: Information Dissemination and Planning.
Area 4: Community Inclusion.
Area 5: Common Sense Service Delivery.
Cullen asked the Coalition members if anybody would like to join the subcommittee to work on the next step. The Coalition voted unanimously to begin the grassroots effort to work with DHHS to implement, revising as needed per their input, this continuum of care.  The Subcommittee was charged with taking the next steps towards that outcome.
The Coalition for Housing and Quality Services website.  www.maineparentcoalition.org 
Cullen walked through the new website for the coalition members. There was praise for the design and content.  People are finding easy accessibility to find information.  

Cullen asked the members to check it out on their own pace, and on the next meeting we will have everybody’s feedback, and we will incorporate changes accordingly. 
Next meeting: 11/08/2010 12-2pm, same location.  
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